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FROM THE EDITORS

In addition to contributions from SGAS members in the United States, 
this volume of the Yearbook also features research by colleagues in 
Canada, Finland and Israel, attesting the international interest in German- 
American studies.

The works of Charles Sealsfield continue to fascinate scholars. New 
facets of his depiction and understanding of American society are being 
discovered. Jerry Schuchalter exemplifies this in his linking of Sealsfield's 
views and the frontier thesis of Frederick Jackson Turner. Discoveries of 
another kind are depicted in Paul Schach's description of the expedition 
of Maximilian Prinz zu Wied along the Upper Missouri.

In a meticulous study of sources and historical circumstances, Gerhard 
Friesen takes us back to the period of the American Revolution to 
establish the authorship of letters by a Hessian officer. The lack of criteria 
for the critical evaluation of the dialect literature produced by the 
descendants of the Colonial Pennsylvania Germans is of concern to 
William Fetterman.

Two articles treat the legal entanglements of German-Americans 
during the two world wars. Arnon Gutfeld jxjrtrays the imp>eachmcnt 
trial in Montana of a judge of German descent in 1918, while Charles 
Barber sheds light on the struggle of the North American Sangerbund to 
retain its tax-exempt status in 1944.

Two reports conclude this volume. Maynard Brichard discusses the 
influence of German archival practices in America. Reinhart Kondert 
presents a critical overview of the literature dealing with German 
immigration and settlement in Louisiana.

At the request of the Executive Committee of the Society, this volume 
of the Yearbook includes the full text of the current SGAS Bylaws for the 
information of our membership.

Finally, the editors welcome Jurgen Eichhoff, Director of the Max 
Kade German-American Research Institute at Pennsylvania State 
University, to the editorial staff of the Yearbook. He will take over the 
editorial responsibility for our book review section. The editors are 
indebted to Jerry Glenn, University of Cincinnati, who initiated the book



review section ten years ago and brought to that task a high degree of 
scholarship and professional skill. We have thoroughly enjoyed our close 
working relationship with Jerry and understand his desire to focus on 
other scholarly pursuits.

Max Kade Center for German-American Studies 
at the University o f Kansas 
Lawrence, Kansas 
March 1996


